

ЗАДАНИЯ
ПЕРВОГО (ШКОЛЬНОГО) ЭТАПА ОЛИМПИАДЫ
по учебному предмету «Английский язык»
(2022/2023 учебный год)

7 класс

TOTAL: 42 points

Part A: Lexical-Grammar Test (34 points).

I. Choose the correct word and write it down in the gap provided (6 points).

1. Spaghetti is _____ **done/made** from flour and water.
2. Paul was _____ **so/such** a powerful swimmer that he always won the races.
3. She works _____ **as/like** a secretary.
4. I've read the instructions but I don't understand them _____ **too/either**.
5. I haven't brought _____ **many/much** luggage with me.
6. How many answers did you guess? _____ **No/None!**

II. Write the verbs in the correct form (8 points).

Last week Ann 1 _____ (start) a new job in a hospital. The hospital 2 _____ (build) a long time ago. She 3 _____ (work) there for three days now and she really 4 _____ (like) the job. She 5 _____ (not/do) this type of work before. At the moment she 6 _____ (try) to learn a lot of new things about the job. She 7 _____ (hope) she 8 _____ (learn) everything quickly.

III. Put in the articles where necessary (4 points).

There were 1 ... few clouds in the sky. We went for 2 ... walk and then decided to visit 3 ... Johnsons who live next to 4 ... Lake Erewash.

IV. Put in the prepositions where necessary (5 points).

1. The letter I wrote was full....mistakes.
2. I'm not very keen....sport.
3. I explainedeverybody what they had to do.
4. A baby-sitter is somebody who looksother people's children.
5. They are in Rome at the moment, but tomorrow they leave....Venice.

V. Complete the sentences with the appropriate derivatives of the words in capitals (5 points).

1. The people who are _____ (**usual**) chosen for TV quiz and chat shows have an _____ (**attract**) appearance.
2. Your handwriting is so _____ (**care**), it's hard to read it.

3. I decided to phone to get some _____ **(inform)** about it.
4. I couldn't tell him the _____ **(true)**.

VI. Correct the mistakes (6 points).

1. I am not too old to get married.
2. I have never been to London. – So have I.
3. You have to take a bus to school, haven't you?
4. He was used to be much fitter than he is today.
5. I look forward to see my grandparents again.
6. My uncle gave me some very useful advices.

PART B. Read the article about a giant panda and answer the questions (8 points).

Qizai the panda

Most giant pandas are black and white, but not all. In the last 25 years, seven brown pandas have been seen in China, and Qizai is one of them. Qizai was born in the wild, but now he lives in a nature reserve – an area where animals are looked after, but have more space than in a zoo.

When Qizai was only two months old, his mother, who was black and white, left him alone in the mountains, and he became thin and sick. Luckily, someone found him. At first, he was put with other pandas, but they always stole his food, probably because he looked different. Now Qizai has his own space to live in. Qizai doesn't move or eat as fast as the other pandas, but he eats the same plants. Like the other pandas, when someone calls his name he goes to them.

Qizai is from the Qinling Mountains. Most of the pandas there are black and white, but even some of the black and white pandas have areas of brown hair. Brown pandas have the same size teeth as other pandas, but because their heads and bodies are not as big, their teeth look bigger.

Qizai is now old enough to be a father. Scientists think his babies will help them to understand more about why some pandas are born with his unusual colour.

1. What colour are giant pandas?
A always black and white **B** usually black and white **C** often brown
2. How many brown pandas have been seen?
A 1 **B** 7 **C** 25
3. Where does Qizai live?
A in a zoo **B** in the wild **C** in a nature reserve
4. Qizai's mother
A stopped looking after him. **B** was also brown. **C** became ill.
5. Qizai lives alone because
A other pandas take his food. **B** he needs more space. **C** he looks different.
6. How is Qizai different from other pandas?
A He knows his name. **B** He eats special food. **C** He moves more slowly.
7. Brown pandas
A are smaller. **B** have bigger teeth. **C** have some black and white hair.
8. Who do scientists want to study?
A Qizai **B** Qizai's babies **C** Qizai's father